

North Carolina Department of Revenue

Michael F. Easley
Governor
E. Norris Tolson
Secretary

December 6, 2006

MEMORANDUM

To: IFTA Commissioners

From: Julian W. Fitzgerald, Sr., Director

North Carolina Motor Fuels Tax Division

Subject: 2007 IFTA Decals

The State of North Carolina is currently experiencing problems with the quality of the North Carolina issued 2007 IFTA decals. It has been determined that some of the 2007 IFTA decals received from the vendor do not satisfactorily adhere to the vehicles once they have been placed on them. Also, the decals do not meet the security specifications if removed voluntarily or otherwise.

We recognize this decal quality problem may cause IFTA carriers and IFTA jurisdictions some level of inconvenience or misunderstanding with respect to IFTA compliance. Please be advised that North Carolina carriers that experience related problems will be encouraged to continue to operate with their 2006 North Carolina IFTA decals throughout the IFTA credential grace period.

We are seeking the cooperation and understanding of IFTA jurisdictions while we work to correct this problem. We will advise when this situation has been resolved.

You may direct inquiries regarding this problem to:

Reggie Little, Assistant Director North Carolina Department of Revenue Motor Fuels Tax Division 1429 Rock Quarry Road, Suite 105 Raleigh, NC 27610 Reggie.Little@dornc.com

If additional information is needed, please contact Reggie at (919) 733-8382.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

P.O. Box 25000, Raleigh, North Carolina 27640 State Courier 51-71-00 An Equal Opportunity Employer